WMS Families,

I hope everyone had a fantastic week! Students are excited for May Fete and having the day off of school to enjoy the event! We have just under two weeks of school left for the 24-25 school year and we are all looking forward to finishing the year strong!

Your partner in education,

Brian Bocian Principal

May Events Overview:

5.18	Wyoming Art Show
5.20	Track & Field Season Celebration in WMS Cafeteria from 6-8 pm
5.23	Parade of Senior Graduates through WMS and elementary schools
5.26	No School, Memorial Day
5.28	8th Grade Graduation Celebration
5.29	7th Grade Urban Air Field Trip
5.29	6th Grade Rec Center Pool Field Trip
5.29	Last Day of School for Grades 5-7, early dismissal @ 2 pm

Medication pick up

Please remember to pick up your child's medications from the school nurse. Medications may be picked up during the school day from 7:45 am -3:10 pm. Medications will NOT be sent home with students and will be disposed of after 3 pm on 5/30/25.

End-of-Year Materials Collection – Library Books, Laptops & Chargers

It's that time of year when we begin collecting school materials. Please ensure that all library books are returned as soon as possible. Mrs. Adams will be sending reminder emails and making phone calls for any outstanding items. If books are not returned, a replacement charge will be added to the student's account.

We will also begin collecting laptops and chargers:

- 7th and 8th grade: Thursday, May 22
- 5th and 6th grade: Friday, May 23

If a student has a missing device, emails and phone calls will be made, and a replacement fee will be added to their account if the item is not returned.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. Thank you so much for your continued support!

Interested in high school girls golf?

Attention rising 9th grade girls. If you are interested in getting information about summer schedule or the fall golf season, please email Coach Brinegar:

Whsgirlsgolf@wyomingcityschools.org

Track Updates.

■ WMS Track & Field Updates

5th Grade Year End Celebration.

Our 5th Grade students participated in a rafting trip to. Special thanks to Mrs. Christner and our 5th Grade teacher for organizing the trip, the PSA for additional funding, and to all of our parent volunteers who accompanied the students on their adventure!









6th Grade Book Drive.

Our 6th Graders recently participated in a book drive. Together they donated 705 books to benefit the Queen City Book Bank. Thank you for your generous donations and to Mrs. Arengo for organizing the the drive!



Congratulations Mrs. Hayner!

THe WCS May Impact Award Winner is WMS Assistant Principal Jamie Hayner!



Tremendous work is done across our Wyoming school community to create extraordinary opportunities for students. Wyoming Middle School Assistant Principal Jamie Hayner exemplifies excellence in her work to empower Wyoming students with the knowledge, perspective, and skills essential for success.

In her work, Mrs. Hayner:

- Inspires creative and critical thinking, communication, and collaboration
- Recognizes the positive contributions of all team members.
- Embeds inclusive practices in creating safe spaces for all students.
- Provides timely and accessible communication to others.
- Builds partnerships with families & colleagues for the purpose of student well-being.
- Fosters a culture of transparency, accountability and sustainability.
- Supports student and staff members' social and emotional well-being.

In the words of those who nominated Mrs. Hayner for the WCS Impact Award:

Jamie Hayner is the definition of someone who goes above and beyond.

She has made a huge impact during her time as a teacher and during her time as an administrator.

Her dedication, energy and passion inspire everyone around her.

Jamie invests countless hours - arriving early, staying late and dedicating weekends - to ensure that her students and colleagues receive the best possible support.

In my 15 years of teaching, she is the best assistant principal I have ever seen.

Mrs. Hayner actively works to build strong partnerships with families, colleagues and community members, recognizing that student success is a collective effort.

Her intellect, drive and hands-on approach have inspired staff members to have more trust in the systems in place for student success.

Jamie's clear and accessible communication builds trust and strengthens relationships with students, families and colleagues.

She has met every need of our team.

Mrs. Hayner has brought passion, dedication and an unwavering commitment to student success to her new role.

Her leadership style brings the perfect combination of compassion and structure, making her an exemplary role model for both students and staff alike.

Jamie Hayner is a remarkable educator whose extraordinary contributions make a lasting impact on the entire school community.

The WCS Impact Award recognizes staff members who are making a positive impact in the lives of the students, families, and staff of Wyoming City Schools. Please use the link below to complete a brief form to nominate a WCS staff member to be recognized for their exemplary work to empower students and other staff members to be their very best.

Click here for more Events and Information from around WCS & the community, including:

- Hilltop School Building Retirement Open House May 22
- Class of 2025 Parade of Graduates on Friday, May 23
- Model UN Summer Camp for rising 6th-9th Graders
- Summer Athletic Camps at Wyoming High School
- Federal Grants Input Meeting on May 19
- Upcoming Events
- PSA School Supply Kits: Place your order now!